
Township of Lower Alsace, Berks County, PA 
February 9, 2017 

 
The Lower Alsace Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Thursday, February 
9, 2017 at 6:30 P.M. in the Township Municipal Building, 1200 Carsonia Avenue, 
Reading, PA. 
 

I. ATTENDANCE 
 

Board members present included Jim Oswald, John Theodossiou and Todd Weikel.  
Also in attendance were Township residents: Homer Williams and Andy Shean; 
Additionally, Keith Smoker attended from the Reading Eagle.  
 

II. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 
 

A motion to approve the minutes of the January 26, 2016 Lower Alsace Township 

Supervisors’ Meetings was made by Supervisor Weikel, seconded by Supervisor 

Oswald and all voted yes to approve. 

  

III. SUPERVISOR LIAISON REPORTS WERE PRESENTED   

 

A. Road Department  

 

B. Central Berks Regional Police Commission   

 

C. Lower Alsace Fire Company and Ambulance Association and Antietam Valley  

Parks Commission  

 

IV. TREASURER’S REPORT / LIST OF BILLS 

 

A. A motion was made by Supervisor Oswald and seconded by Supervisor Weikel 

and all voted yes to approve the payment of the list of bills in the amount of 

$88,059.34 from the General Fund and $1,029.61 from the Fire Tax Fund  

 

V. DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS SUBMITTED FOR APPROVAL 

 

A. Central Berks Police Department  

 

1. January report submitted 

 

B. Zoning and Building Code Officer 

 

1. January report submitted 

 

C. Sewage Enforcement Officer  

 

1. January report submitted 
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VI. DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS SUBMITTED FOR APPROVAL 

 

A. Township Manager 

 

1. The Board reviewed the Zoning Hearing Board Application for a 

dimensional set-back variance of the rear lot line to permit a deck be 

constructed on the rear of the property – ZHB hearing scheduled on Tuesday 

February 21, at 6:30 pm  

 

VII. ADJOURNMENT 

 

Hearing no further business the meeting adjourned at 6:40 PM. The next regular  

meeting will be held on Thursday, February 23, 2017 at 6:30 PM in the Township 

Municipal Building. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Corrie Crupi, Assistant Secretary 
 
 

 

 


